
Health and Wellness Center Advisory Committee 
Minutes from Friday, February 24, 2012 meeting at 
4:00pm-5:00pm 
Health and Wellness Center – HWC Mezzanine 
 
Introductions were conducted.  Members in attendance: Danielle Kermode, Mitchell Newton, Lacey 
Collins, Rob Troyer, Heidi Guy and Rip Horsey. 

Lacey Collins (student) – Math/Computer Science major, Senior, Math Club member 

A motion to approve the minutes was brought to the committee by Mitchell; a second from Rob, approved 
by vote of 4-0-1. 

A meeting schedule was discussed for March 9th and 4-5pm. Rob will be unavailable for the March 9th 
meeting. Future meeting to occur in spring 2012 term Rip will send out a when to meet request. 

The HWC membership rates of $78 per term were discussed regarding IFC’s decision to approve the 
HWC’s budget which would increase the membership rate to $87 per term.  A point was made the 
increase could possibly have individuals not join/renew memberships due to the increase, currently there 
are only 125 WOU Community members.  After further discussion a consensus developed; in the opinion 
of the committee the rates should stay the same for WOU Community members.  

The HWC’s membership access was discussed regarding the request of the Polk County Fire Department 
to become members of the HWC. A point was made that this may open up a new can of worms. Another 
point was made that there are other workout facilities in the community and the only areas not present in 
the surrounding community was the Aquatic Center and Climbing Wall.  It was decided to table the 
access issue before seeing if the PCFD is just looking for training on the Climbing Wall and Aquatic 
Center as rentals.  

Emeritus and Retired Faculty/Staff memberships were discussed and an agreement was made to ask the 
Business Manager for WOU more question regarding the acceptance of a limited number of per term 
memberships.   

Alumni memberships were discussed and a consensus decision was made that this group would still 
have no access to HWC memberships. 

There were no last minute items. 

A motion to adjourn was brought to the committee by Mitchell; a second from Lacey, approved by a vote 
of 4-0-1. 

HWC Advisory Committee  

Danielle Kermode, student (dkermode09@wou.edu) p 360-481-2227 
Mitchell Newton, student (mnewton11@wou.edu) p 541-974-7305 
Lacey Collins, student (lcollins07@wou.edu) p 971-241-7864 
Rob Troyer, F/S (troyerr@wou.edu) p 503-838-8954 
Heidi Guy, F/S (guyh@wou.edu) p 503-838-8170 
Rip Horsey, ex officio (horseyr@wou.edu) p 503-838-9535 
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